President Hilda Coble convened the general meeting of Duke Memorial United Methodist Women in the Bradshaw Room at 11:00 a.m. Helen Fink gave a devotional on the subject, "How To Be God's Messengers".

Reverend Omar Fink presented the program, outlining the plans for our Capital Campaign for Renewal, to be launched in early May.

Hilda read the names of our 19 new members who have joined UMW, all of whom are members of Wesley Women.

Minutes of the Executive Board Meeting on March 1, 1989 were read and approved with the following correction: Wesley Women will be responsible for part of the Fall Festival.

Edith Toms, Chairperson of the Administrative Board, talked briefly about the Conference of Bishops which will be held in late April at the Raleigh Hilton. Duke Memorial has been asked to man the Hospitality Room on April 29 from 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. Approximately 150 people are expected to attend. We are asked to provide snack/finger foods for that event. Volunteers were asked to indicate their intention to prepare food by signing up on a sheet which was circulated.

Betty Craig who is coordinating the preparation of the Volunteer Services Bureau luncheon on April 12, requested volunteers to make a salad and/or desert. She also circulated a sign-up sheet, along with the recipes. Approximately 225 luncheon guests are expected.

Ann Stalling who has charge of Membership Care, reported that 200 visits have been made in the past two months. She extended an invitation to members of the visitation group to attend a coffee hour on Monday morning, April 17 at the church.

Hilda announced that the District President has requested reports from appropriate Chairpersons.

Announcement was made that Sew Vols are continuing to give walker pockets to Retirement Homes residents who need them.

Crystal Oakley from Community Life Center will be our guest speaker for our meeting on May 1. Circle 9 will be hostess for the luncheon.

We were reminded of the following dates:

May 7 H^Omecoming July 24-28 Music Camp August 14-18 Day Camp

Meeting adjourned at 12 noon. A delightful lunch was served by Circle 8.

Respectfully submitted,

,Hilda Coble, President

Beulah Latta, Recording Sec.

President Milda Coble convened the general meeting of Duke Memorial United Methodist Women in the Bradshaw Room at 11:00 a.m. Helen Fink gave a devotional of the subject, "How To Be God's Messengers".

Reverent Omar Fink presented the program, outlining the plans for our Capital Campaign for Menewal, to be launched in early May.

Hilds read the names of our 19 new members who have joined UMW. all of whom are nembers of Wesley Women.

Minutes of the Executive Board Meeting on March 1, 1989 were read and approved with the following correction: Wesley Women will be responsible for part of the Fell Festival.

Edith Toms, Chairperson of the Administrative Board, talked briefly about the Conference of Bishops which will be held in late April at the Raleigh Hilton. Duke Memorial has been asked to man the Hospitality Room on April 29 from 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 o.m. Approximately 150 people are expected to attend. We are asked to provide snack/finger foods for that event. Volunteers were asked to indicate their intention to prepare food by signing up on a sheet which was circulated.

Betty Craig who is coordinating the preparation of the Volunteer Service Bureau Luncheon on April 12, requested volunteers to make a salad and/or desert. She also circulated a sign-up sheet, along with the recipes. Approximately 225 Luncheon mests are expected.

Ann Stalling who has charge of Membership Care, reported that 200 visits have been made in the past two months. She extended an invitation to members of the visitation group to attend a coffee hour on Monday morning, April 17 at the church.

Hilds announced that the District President has requested reports from appropriate Chairpersons.

Announcement was made that Sew Vols are continuing to give walker pockets to Retiremt Hones residents who need them.

Crystal Oakley from Community Life Center will be our great speaker for our meeting on May 1. Circle 9 will be hostess for the luncheon.

We were reminded of the following dates:

H mecoming May 7 August 14-16 Day Camp

Meeting adjourned at 12 noon. A delightful lunch was served by Circle 8.

Respectfully submitted,

Hilds Coble, President

Berlich Latta, Recording Sec.